Rich,

In compliance with the City of Chicago Ethics Policy I am notifying Ethics of my return from my trip to New York on behalf of Chicago Fire Department. On 5 June through the * June 2017 at the request of the U. S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) System Assessment and Validation for Emergency Responders (SAVER) Program I participated in assessment of Radiological Identification Devices (RIDD's) by the National Urban Security Technology Laboratory (NUSTL) at Brookhaven National Laboratories located in Uptown New York. With the permission of the Fire Commissioner, I was selected as one of eight evaluators from organizations in four states to assess the RID's based on my responder discipline. All expenses were paid for by the National Urban Security Technology Laboratory. 

The entire Handheld RID assessment report shall be published and downloadable from the DHS website at https://:www.dhs.gov/science-and-technology/saver. The information and experience obtained attending and participating in the SAVER RID assessment will allow me to better serve the Chicago Fire department and the City of Chicago moving forward with the Securing the Cities Program and HazMat operations.  

Glen P. Lyman
Deputy District Chief
Hazardous Material Coordinator 
Special Operations
Chicago Fire Department
